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Dear Jamie

Emergency response to Christchurch Terrorist Attacks

Further to my letter of 28 March 2019, I write to notify you of the outcome of the review of our emergency response to the Christchurch Terrorist Attacks.  

The operational approach we have in place will remain in effect until the next review cycle which will be at on or before 20 May 2019. The review period may be triggered sooner should the National Security Threat level be reduced. The rest of this letter explains why our varied approach should remain in force.

Since the emergency response came in to effect, we have had to exercise the discretion one time in a fortnight. In summary, that case involved liaising with a third party provider, the registrant, the Department of Internal Affairs and New Zealand Police. It related to a request by the Department of Internal Affairs to suspend a domain name that had been hijacked and the domain name was displaying objectionable terrorism related material. The domain name was suspended for less than 24 hours and was reinstated once that material had been removed. The domain name remains active.
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Staff at the Domain Name Commission continue to perform daily checks of domain name registrations for any domains that may have links to the Christchurch terrorism attacks. With the passage of time this level of checking may no longer be necessary but it appears prudent while the threat National Security Threat level is at high. 

Our operational efforts to continue to keep .nz safe, trusted and safe are under constant review and we will soon be issuing our first transparency report which will include information related to  privacy, release of personal information, push backs, consented releases and domain name suspensions and cancellations and action taken under the emergency arrangements. 

I continue to be of the view that this is an exceptional event and justifies an exceptional, and proportional, response. 

The DNCL Board and I look forward to being told of the outcome of InternetNZ’s Policy Committee consideration of an interim change to the .nz policy framework.

We welcome any questions or response from the Council.

On behalf of the company and the Board,




Brent Carey
Domain Name Commissioner


